Graceland West Community Association
2022 Second Quarter Meeting Notes
June 23, 2022, 7:00 - 8:15 PM 
Warner Park and Gardens, 1444 W Warner Ave


Council members in attendance: Colin McLeod (meeting leader), Joanne Yonan, Janice Horwich, Joel McFarland, Jason Ruprecht
Guest speakers: 
Donna Forsberg - Chair of the Graceland West Garden Walk
Joel McFarland - Certified Openlands TreeKeeper
47th Ward Alderman Matt Martin and Director of Development and Infrastructure Josh Marks
Graceland West neighbors in attendance:


Council member Colin McLeod opened the meeting by welcoming attendees and having new neighbors (moved to Graceland West within the last 2 years) introduce themselves.  Colin introduced the purpose of GWCA and the common annual events and introduced Donna Forsberg.
Donna provided an overview of the Graceland West Garden Walk, this year will be the 42nd garden walk.  It will take place on August 7th and Donna and other GWCA member Terry Baublis will be recruiting volunteers and gardeners.  Donna also mentioned the master gardener program that’s a competition city-wide that individuals can nominate gardens to win the award.
Next, Joel McFarland spoke on behalf of the Openlands TreeKeepers. Joel discussed Openlands’ organizational history and mission, and gave an overview of their efforts to protect and expand the urban tree canopy in Chicago. He emphasized the role that trees play in mitigating the urban heat island effect, absorbing stormwater, and improving air quality. Joel also responded to neighbors’ questions about tree care. 
Colin then explained the importance of the next discussion about safe streets in the context of the recent fatalities in our area and the fact that we’re far from achieving “Vision Zero”.  Josh Marks from the Alder’s office presented two options for the Belle Plane & Greenview intersection which is one of the problematic intersections in our neighborhood.  It is the most highly trafficked, non-arterial street in Graceland West from a pedestrian and vehicle perspective.  The two options can be found at:
· http://gracelandwest.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/BellePlaine-Greenview-BumpOutConcept.pdf
· http://gracelandwest.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Belle-Plaine-Greenview-Traffic-CConcept.pdf
Josh stressed the importance of acting on one of these options by the end of the month since it has already been budgeted and designed.  The group then split up and some attendees continued to question Josh about street improvements while others spoke with xxxxxxx from the Chicago Department of Transportation presented the plans for fully protected bike lanes on Clark St. between Irving Park and Montrose in the north and south sides of the street.  More information can be found here:  xxxxxxx. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 while some attendees continued discussions with our guests.  GWCA council elections were deferred until the September meeting.
